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January 14, 2005

Mr. Robert Chan
B. C. Plaza
711 N. Broadway
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Mr. Chan:

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE
ELIMINATION SYSTEM (NPDES) PERMIT – B. C. Plaza, 711 N. BROADWAY, LOS ANGELES,
CALIFORNIA (NPDES NO. CAG994003, CI-6885)

In our letter dated April 21, 1999, we informed you that the subject discharge is regulated under
General National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit and Waste Discharge
Requirements for Discharges of Nonprocess Wastewaters Not Requiring Treatment Systems to
Surface Waters in Coastal Watersheds of Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, which also serves
as your NPDES permit.

On June 9, 2004, you submitted a Notice of Intent (NOI) form and analytical results of
groundwater samples to continue enrollment under the General NPDES Permit. Based on the
information provided, Board staff have determined that your discharge is more appropriately
regulated under NPDES Permit No. CAG994004 (Order No. R4-2003-0111), which was adopted
by this Board on August 7, 2003.

On January 13, 2005, NPDES Permit No. CAG994004, Order No. R4-2003-0111, and a revised
Monitoring & Reporting Program (No. CI-6885) were issued to you to discharge groundwater
seepage from the subject facility to the storm drain.  Since the existing discharge permit has been
superseded by Order No. R4-2003-0111, coverage under NPDES Permit No. CAG994003 (Order
No. 98-055) is hereby terminated, except for enforcement purposes.

If you have any questions, please contact Gensen Kai at (213) 576-6651.

Sincerely,

Jonathan S. Bishop
Executive Officer
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cc: Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Clean Water Act Standards and
Permits Office (WTR-5)
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